

The James Blackstone Memorial Library 2019—2020

The new entry was open to the public in September 2019. The project received a 2020 CT Preservation award which recognized the design of the new entry as "respecting and enhancing the historic architecture, creating a dignified entry while leaving the architect's original design intact"

By December, the project was essentially complete with the children's department moving out of the auditorium and into their new space. Unfortunately, extensive damage to the auditorium dome roof was discovered before the final phase could be completed. The library was able to secure a grant for \$100,000 from SHPO toward the work and the Town of Branford contributed an additional \$400,000 to ensure the repairs would be completed. That work is expected to be complete in FY 2021.

The library was pleased to participate in the celebration of Branford's 350th birthday by providing material for Factual Fridays on Instagram.

The Board of Trustees' Development Committee hosted its first *Snuggle In and Read* virtual fundraiser in October 2019, raising \$4,800 toward the library's operating budget. By December, the annual appeal had exceeded its goal for the year. The minigolf fundraiser planned for Spring 2020 had to be cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic, however, overall development efforts were successful enough that the Board of Trustees voted to cancel the spring appeal, encouraging donations to other Branford organizations instead.

When the library closed its doors to the public on March 13 due to the COVID-19 pandemic, staff immediately rallied to reimagine library services. By the end of the month, new virtual programs were launched, monthly limits on digital materials were increased, wifi was extended for access in the library plaza, and staff continued to help our patrons by phone, email and zoom. By May 20, we had launched a new contactless pickup service and

by July the building was open again for computer access.

The Friends of Blackstone Library held their annual book sale in September 2019 with gross receipts of almost \$65,000. These funds were crucial in supporting a variety of library programs – including access to electronic books, audio, music and streaming video through HOOPLA and Kanopy – essential resources whose use increased threefold in April and May. The Friends' book sale planned for Fall 2020 was cancelled due to the COVID-19 pandemic.

This year has been a mix of highs and lows. We are excited to have the renovation essentially complete and appreciate that the Town supports the auditorium roof repairs. Though access to the building is limited, virtual program attendance has grown to where it was prior to the pandemic. And while circulation of physical materials is down, use of electronic materials has grown to account for 15% of our total circulation.

The year 2021 will mark the Blackstone Library's 125th anniversary – and hopefully an effective vaccine for COVID-19.

2019-2020 Statistics*

Registered Cardholders	9,971
Material Circulated (Physical/Online)	208,195
Reference Questions	63,152
Children's & Teen Program Attendance	4,224
Adult Program Attendance	1,935
Meeting Room Attendance	2,604

*Reflects 3.5 months of library closure for COVID-19

Library Materials

Books, CDs, Audiobooks, DVDs	62,278
Newspapers/Periodical Subscriptions*	311
Electronic/Digital collection**	31,037
Total Collection	93,626
Total Concetion	33,020

Karen Jensen Library Director

*Includes 240 RB Digital magazine titles

**Does not include access to over 500,000 HOOPLA titles

James Blackstone Memorial Library Board of Trustees 2019-2020

Polly Fitz, President

Maryanne Amore, Vice-President

Richard Mahoney, Treasurer

Gina Wells, Secretary

Adam Spilka, Assistant Treasurer

Sandra Baldwin

Dr. Norman Dahl

Liz Ferguson

Polly Fitz

Mary-Rita Killelea

Ed Kirk

Janice Kochanowski

Beth Law

Heather Nolin

Patricia Sanders

Frank Twohill, ex. Officio

Jeff Vailette, ex. Officio

Library Staff

Karen Jensen, Library Director

Carly Lemire, Associate

Librarian for Youth Services

Katy McNicol, Associate Librarian for

Development & Outreach

Kathy Oxsalida, Business Manager

Deirdre Santora, Associate

Librarian for Access Services

Deborah Trofatter, Associate

Librarian for Technology and Reference Services

Jenna Anthony, Reference Assistant

Barbara Barrett, Access Services

Patricia Bussman, Cataloging

Erin Byrne, Access Services

Carol Capezzone, Youth Services

Moira Healey, Access Services

Allison Horton, Access Services

Sandre Johnson, Access Services

Anne Killheffer, Reference Librarian

Christina Kondziela, Reference Librarian

Mary Lockery, Youth Services

Sarah Mallory, Teen Services

Angela Meikle, Access Services

Frank Zdunek, Maintenance

Friends of the Library Officers 2019 - 2020

Mary Hally, President

Al Bertoline, Vice President

Paula Harrington, Secretary

Callista Stoddard, Treasurer

Jonathan Grande, Assistant Treasurer/Membership

Library Volunteers

Phoenix Baxter

Kaitlyn Butler

Alexia Diggs

Cynthia Faticone

Rebecca Gibb

Cecile Hazen

Moira Healey

Noor Issa

Margaret Lam

Michael Lipcan

Alice Locarno

Ian MacDougall

Alex Milne

Aditya Rajpurohit

Hayden Rammer

S.A.R.A.H. Inc. Volunteers

Gabby Sapp

Lia Steskla

Jill Thomas

Rachel Wells

Diane Whelan

2020 LEADERSHIP CIRCLE

JAMES BLACKSTONE CIRCLE

Anonymous David & Diane DeBell Alan & Polly Fitz

Joanne & David Goldblum Ferrin C. Holmes

Terence Elton & Elizabeth McMahon

Shirley Nichols

000000

LUCY HAMMER SOCIETY

Anonymous Donors Carole Brown Victor & Marilyn Cassella
David & Barbara Colley Mary E. Davis Mark & Beth Law
Andrew & Bonnie McKirdy Helen Murphy Patricia Sanders

Robin & Lisa Sandler John & Cathy Seibyl

SOLON SPENCER BEMAN CLUB

000000

Anonymous Sandra & Ronald Baldwin Bob Buckholz & Elizabeth Fontaine

Katharine & Peter Griswold Nina Adams & Moreson Kaplan Frank & Kimberly Kenna

Richard & Jan Mahoney Otty & Perdita Norwood



ELLA WHEELER WILCOX GUILD

Anonymous
Charles Andriole
Benjamin M. Baker
Jay Bright
Darlene M. Cassella
Cynthia Rose Feldman

Gerald & Karen Freedman Susan & Paul Gavejian The Geballe Family Barbara Barrett & Joseph Genua Rick & Rachel Goodwin

Malaine Trecoske &
Tom Jarvie
Karen Jensen
Mary-Rita & Jim Killelea
Susan Bender & Al Klevorick
Carol & Gary Lemmon
Andy & Susan Marlatt

Maureen L. & Michael E.
McGuinness
Joseph Regan
Barbara & David Reif
Amy L. Rosen
Richard Shanahan
Gina & Bill Wells



OLIVER DENNETT GROVER LEAGUE

Anonymous
Karen & Earle Adams
Bertan & Jill Akin
Patricia C. Andriole
Hedy Bastian
F. Vining Bigelow
Michalah Bracken
Ed & Yvonne Brandt
Jeffrey & Nancy Cave
Donald & Deborah Conklin

Donald & Catherine Delano
Ron & Marcia Delfini
Peter J. Desio
Andrew DeVito
David & Mary Dong
Brenda Garrison
Judy Gleason
Darlene & George Gost
Jon Grossman
Peg & Ed Hammond

John & Lisa Heerdt
Maureen & Peter Herbert
Emily Howard
Sharon Huttner
Fred Jackson
Lois & Eliot Jameson
Sarah & Raymond Johnson
Jeffrey Klarman
Si Hoi Lam
Christa Lehr

Chip & Susanne Marsh
Anne MacClintock
& Jerry Mashaw
Lucio Menegon
Mr. & Mrs. Donald F.
Patenaude
David & Janet Rimm
Jodi Ruquoi
Truman Sherk

Musa L. Speranza

Rod & Cathy Swift

Kate Walbert
Carolyn Wells
Shawn Reilly &
Wendy Wheeler
Peter & Judith Young
Keith F. Zeitlin
Linda & Howard Zonana

Tammy Conley &

Roselinde Torres